
 

Capital Markets Day: Erste Group confirms growth targets 
BCR integration well under way 

At today's Capital Markets Day held in Bratislava, Slovakia, Erste Group confirmed its earnings targets for 2007 
(increase of the Group's annual net profit of at least 25% compared to 2006) as well as the medium term growth 
targets.  An average annual net profit growth of at least 20% is expected in the years 2008 and 2009; the cost/income 
ratio target for 2009 remains below 55%; and return on equity should return to 18% - 20% following the capital 
increase in 2006. 

An update on the Integration and Development Program (IDP) as well as the future outlook for Banca Comercială 
Română (BCR) were also presented at the Capital Markets Day. With the IDP addressing almost every aspect of the 
business, major investments are under way with a view to strengthen customer service and expand the distribution 
network. In order to enhance the efficiency of operations as well as consistency of service quality towards clients, most 
back office and support functions will be centralised or outsourced. As a consequence of this reorganisation, 
relocations and the streamlining of processes the bank’s (bank only) workforce will reduce from 10,600 employees as 
of June 2007 to a target headcount of 8,200 by end of 2008. This restructuring will be supported by open selection 
processes for all newly created functions, substantial mobility packages, negotiated relocations of staff to outsourcing 
partners and free-of-charge career counselling. 

In his statement, Andreas Treichl, CEO of Erste Group, referred to the consistent but further evolving strategy since 
the IPO on the Vienna Stock Exchange in 1997: "Erste Group is ideally positioned to benefit from the low risk 
exposure to the fastest growing EU markets in CEE”. Moreover, he stressed that, while still developing a balanced 
overall portfolio through the strengthening of the corporate banking and global markets activities, retail banking will 
remain the core focus of the Group. 

Furthermore, Mr. Treichl gave an update on the New Group Architecture projects, launched in 2004 with the aim of 
saving costs and boosting revenues. With most of the projects closed, the resulting tighter control of operating 
performance and synergies delivery is expected to translate into an immediate slowdown of Group cost growth in the 
second half of 2007. In 2008, cost growth should equal only 7%. “The roll-out of a new performance management 
system will dramatically increase transparency of the group’s results and will allow for an integrated performance 
measurement/reward system”, as Peter Kisbenedek, the new group CFO pointed out. 

In the context of the US sub-prime market crisis, Erste Group also emphasised its strict investment guidelines and 
pointed out its zero sub-prime exposure as well as the limited impact of the crisis on its portfolio. “We aim for quality in 
our investment policy and pay particular attention to the risk-reward trade off” stated Bernhard Spalt, Erste Group 
Chief Risk Officer. 

The presentations of the individual topics and a web cast of the whole event are accessible on the homepage at 
www.erstebank.com/investorrelations. 


